

Nature Coast Area Service Meeting Minutes for February 8th, 2020

The meeting was opened with the Serenity Prayer

Readings:

The 12 Traditions: Christina

The 12 Concepts: Joe

Concept of the Month: Concept 2

Definition of an ASC: Joe

Administrative Roll Call Sub-Committee Roll Call

Facilitator: Present/Rolland	Policy: Present/Renee
Co-Facilitator: Vacant	H&I: Present/Robert
Treasurer: Present/Barbara	Public Relations: Absent/Jennie
Alt-Treasurer: Present/Dottie	Helpline: Present/Lois
Secretary: Present/Christina	Web Master: Present/Rich
Alt-Secretary: Absent/Hailee	Activities: Vacant
RCM I: Absent/Jason	LDO: Present/Karen
RCM II: Present/Richard	

GSR Roll Call

Hope Not Dope: Present/Dominique
YANA: Present/Mary
Men's Recovery at Work/ Recovery at Work: Absent/Joe (Present for ¾ of ASC)
Progressive Recovery: Off Roll Call
Recovery on the River: Present/Bob
Nature Coast Unity Group: Present/Evan
We're About Recovery: Present/Renee
Welcome Home: Present/Robert

Others Present:

Open Floor Comments: (30 Minute Limit)

Dominique: I was on the phone with World on how to express this as quickly as possible. Last month I had a very hard time getting a simple answer to a question regarding Sub-committee qualifications, umm so what happened was, is that I asked a few people what policy we were using and they said that Forest Area. Forest Area has a 2012 and a 2015 so what happened was a lot of people were... I asked in a Facebook group if anybody knew the policy regarding the clean time for a sub-committee chair and I got different answers. When I was here I was shown you have to have a year for chair of sub-committee and it just says previous experience. I didn't want to make a big fuss out of this but I don't think it should be so difficult to get a simple answer for our area policy, but I know that is being worked on. Also, I wanted to quickly address, that somebody read a text message that I owned immediately. I apologized to Renee for using incorrect words, instead of credibility I should have used knowledge, I should not have to rely on someone's knowledge to get an answer to our area's policy I should have access to it and I should be able to read it. I apologize for that text message. Also, Hope Not Dope does have questions for Policy but I do not want to take up open forum time so I will wait til Policy report. Since last area's meeting and kind of seeing the way that discussions were conducted, which is no big deal, it is just not the way that my predecessors taught me how to do things. I would like to withdraw myself from the Area Sub-Committee Election regarding the Activities Sub-Committee Chair or Vice-Chair. I love everybody here, just because things are done differently here, I do not believe it would be good for me to serve in this level of service now for this area. No disrespect, my predecessors have always guided me to fulfill my service commitments according to policy and some necessary group conscience and literature, steps, concepts and traditions. I am not here to change things it seems to be working somewhat for this area but when expressing myself I have been called pushy and controlling "you people come here and try to change things", "you are making too much of this" and "this is the way it's been done for years". I am very happy with my life and my service that I do today, I want to maintain my own personal recovery, help the sick and suffering addict in my community and my employment. Do I need to formally withdraw that nomination?

Christina: I will put it in the minutes.

Dominique: Alright, Hope Not Dope withdraws there nomination for Dominique to be Activities Chair.

Rolland: It always comes back to the Fifth Tradition, regardless of all the other things that are going on, that is why we are here, that is our primary purpose.

Renee: Shocker, Christina came over the other day and the Policy is complete! You will need to sign for your copy and that copy is area property and will need to be turned back in at the end of your term of service, this will keep things prudent such as cost of printing and things like that. I apologize for it taking so long to get out that definitely falls on my shoulders. Now, I do agree with some of the things that were said especially with how activities is run and things like that argot the policy. If anyone wants to know the things that are happening at Area all they have to do is look at the minutes. Also, at the last area I said that according to policy, whoever runs for a chair position has to have involvement in area for a minimum of a year and it was kind of brushed aside. That is not against any one personally that is just the way the area has adapted things to be done according to policy. If you haven't been involved for a year in the Area you have no idea the way things were voted into policy and things of that nature. It needs to be addressed.

Rolland: I think a part of that whole confusion to that was the discrepancy regarding which policy we are using from the Forest Area, one of which states that you need only be active in that specific Sub-Committee for a year and that qualifies you. So what Renee is saying you get involved in the next level and we see what that person does when they come here.

Barbara: Actually the 2012 is the one that we voted on the floor here, I never got rid of mine I went directly on the website and got a copy of it. So that is the one that we are following. Second of all, I do not know how anybody can step into a position without knowing it, I mean I felt the same way when I came here...it is very different the way that this area runs. Every Area is Autonomous so World wouldn't have those answers for you.

Rolland: We are not going to continue to go over and rehash things that have already been addressed. I understand what you are saying but the point has already been made. We need to be mindful of the time and keep it moving.

Christina: I am not rehashing anything but I do have to say, according to the minutes...and I made them verbatim because I knew there was still some unresolved issues. I am not coming from an angry place and I am coming from a place of love but according to the minutes, the question that was brought to the floor last area regarding policy was answered by me multiple times. The question was asked about what policy, I answered that. The question was asked about the clean time requirement, I answered that. So for someone to come to the floor, and I understand that our area is different than other, but I am very partial to my area and I refuse to sit here and let someone trash my area because it is different from someone else's area. So the Policy is done the questions were answered last area. This is our area and it can be your area too if you want it to be, so get in the middle of the boat and be a part of the change that you want to see.

Rolland: Ok we are all adults here, except maybe Dennis, I work with kids all week long like a lot of us. So can we please not tit for tat, stab and jab and remember our primary purpose.

Richard: I would just like to say last year in January we adopted the Forest Area Policy and everyone agreed that it would take about a year to get the Policy changed over to where we wanted it. Here we are the beginning of February and we have the completed policy. Considering the shortage of trusted servants and the vacancies that we have had in this area over the last year, I think they did a fantastic job. For a document this size, I really just want to recognize them for a job well done.

Rolland: On that Policy if there is anything in there that anyone sees that you may disagree with, that you think may need a little critiquing put a Motion in and that will go to Policy Sub-Committee. Can you explain it Renee as Policy Chair.

Renee: You write it down and give it to me at area; I cannot take any suggestions outside of area, then it goes to the committee for recommendation or not, but regardless it goes back to Area and the groups for voting.

Rich: I just want to let everyone know that the Policy is on the website.

Barbara: I wanted to report to the area that I got the bank card. Just some food for thought, not up for voting today and not really being brought to the floor today. I want suggestions on whether we should stay at this bank or get another account. Number one it took me 3 months to get a bank card and I only got it because I went up there and told them we were pulling out the money. I got the bank card in 5-10 days. Second of all I need to state something; since I started with the treasurer stuff even the audit I have been badgered I have been called liar. I have never ever called anyone on this floor a liar a thief or a cheat. Now I am also being put on the front saying money was taken from one spot and payed on something else, I can tell you one thing my character is impeccable, I do not lie or cheat and I conduct no business outside that door. When I am in here friendships are out the door that is what I was taught. I have never stolen from this area and I have never lied to anyone in this area regarding the goings on I am sick and tired of my reputation being brought up when people don't F\$#K!*G know me. Excuse my language but they don't know me and my personal program...please don't roll your eyes, this is personal to me. I am sick and tired of having to come to the floor and defend my character. I do not roll my eyes and get disgusted when other people share, I would like the same respect. It's really personal to me. I am just going to say that if you have questions come to me and ask otherwise keep my name out of your mouth.

Rolland: Everything is documented now, receipts for everything, fully transparent all right there. So before you listen to what is said or if you are curious you may want to just go right to the source. That is what my sponsor taught me.

Dominique: I just wasn't clear on whether previous experience or one year experience, I know that you had stated it, but I read that somewhere else. I did hear that some people said that we weren't qualified or I wasn't qualified but it still went back to the groups for a vote, but I have already withdrawn so it doesn't matter at this point but that is what I was asking about at that point. One more thing the subcommittee meeting times are wrong on the list and the web and I would love for people to be able to say hey I want to go to that meeting and look it up and it is right.

Rolland: Are there any subcommittee chairs here that their meeting is different than what is on the list or website?

Karen: I have changed the H&I meeting on our new list, if the subcommittee's report to me their changes I will change it on the list.

Rolland: Then Richie will put it up on the website. I have a question...who is a new GSR here today?

Everyone: JOE!!!! (Cheers and Applause)

Christina: I am going to send around a sheet for you to give me your telephone and email so I can make sure the minutes get out to everyone. I will still have hard copies for those who cannot print. I will be the only one to have this information and will not release it to anyone. I just see new faces and want to make sure I can contact everyone when minutes were ready.

Renee: There was something said last area that we could no longer mention a person's name on the floor and I do not think that is appropriate to agree to for anyone because we have no control over what people say. I do agree that we should not bring up names in a derogatory way, but if somebody's name comes up it is for a reason. I mean we still have no treasurer's reports from past treasurers. As a body I do not think that we should be responsible if someone's name does get brought up.

Rolland: Sometimes a name has to be dropped, I get the whole anonymity thing but when it affects NA as a whole we have no choice.

Robert: Something I need to bring up is important to me and may be important to all of us, I am a sick person, physically, and I have to wear a mask to protect myself sometimes. Some people do not have the good sense to stay home when they are sick but maybe we should

wear a mask when we come here sick. Especially with what is going on in the news today, I would like to ask that the area provide hand sanitizer at least, I mean there is no hot water here so it does me no good to wash the tables down. Right now it is just a matter of me protecting myself, but if that virus in the news gets here we are going to be seriously sick. We need to start protecting ourselves.

Rolland: Are there any objections to purchasing a bottle of sanitizer and placing it by the coffee pot?

Robert: Maybe a 6 or 7 dollar box of masks?

Renee: We do not govern; we cannot tell people that they have to do anything. You can bring it here if you wish but we cannot provide them and ask people to do anything.

Robert: It is just a suggestion.

Administrative Reports:

Secretary's Report: Report was read aloud. Mary motioned to accept the report and Bruce seconded.
Treasurer's Report: Report read aloud and is attached hereto for group review before acceptance next month. Mary motioned to accept and Robert seconded.
RCM's Report: Report was aloud and corroborating report will be on the website. Rich motioned to accept the report and Mary seconded.
Web Master Report: Report read aloud and corroborating report will be on the website. Bruce motioned to accept the report and Dominique seconded.

Sub-Committee Reports:

Activities Report: Report was given by Rolland due to no chair at this time. Written report was given to Secretary and will be attached to the website. Robert motioned to accept the report and Joe seconded.
Help Line Report: Report was read aloud and corroborating report is attached on the website. Robert motioned to accept the report and Bob seconded.
H&I Report: Report read aloud and corroborating report is attached on the website. The H&I monthly meeting is now at Club Recovery at 3:15 on the 1 st Sunday of each month starting in March. Bob motioned to accept the report and Mary seconded.
LDO Report: Report read aloud and corroborating report will be on the website. Richard motioned to accept the report and Mary seconded
Public Relations: Report was read aloud by proxy as PR was not present. Report will be attached to the website.
Policy Report: Report read aloud and corroborating report is attached to the website. Policy

is officially finished and available online. Robert motioned to accept and Mary seconded.

GSR Reports:

Name: Hope Not Dope	GSR: Dominique	Alt. GSR:
Donation to Area: \$52.48 Literature: \$0.00	Home Group Members: 11	Average Attendance: 20
Report: Available Online at Nature Coast Website		
Group Anniversaries/Announcements: Tommy 7yrs and Shealy 1yr. Valentine Dance 2/15/20		
Group Challenges/Comments: Dominique is the new GSR.		

Name: Nature Coast Unity Group	GSR: Evan	Alt. GSR: Dennis
Donation to Area: \$38.00 Literature: \$70.00	Home Group Members: 10	Average Attendance: 20
Report: Available Online at Nature Coast Website		
Group Anniversaries/Announcements: Jeanine 18yrs and Eat and Speak 3 rd Sunday of Month		
Group Challenges/Comments: N/A		

Name: Y.A.N.A.	GSR: Mary	Alt. GSR:
Donation to Area: \$145.08 Literature: \$11.40	Home Group Members: 12	Average Attendance: 15-20
Report: Available Online at Nature Coast Website		
Group Anniversaries/Announcements: Rob 31yrs		
Group Challenges/Comments: Tim is the new treasurer and Business meetings are now weds night at 7:45 at Nature Coast Church.		

Name: RAW	GSR: Joe	Alt. GSR: Bruce
Donation to Area: \$0.00 Literature: \$0.00	Home Group Members: 6	Average Attendance: 10
Report: Available Online at Nature Coast Website		
Group Anniversaries/Announcements: Fish Fry on February 27, 2020 at 6:00 P.M. and Speaker at 7:00 P.M. it is OPEN to ALL!!!		
Group Challenges/Comments: None		

Name: Recovery on the River	GSR: Bob	Alt. GSR: Chris
Donation to Area: \$152.44 Literature: \$46.45	Home Group Members: 10	Average Attendance: 18.5
Report: Available Online at Nature Coast Website		
Group Anniversaries/Announcements: Brandi 2yrs		
Group Challenges/Comments: None		

Name: We're About Recovery	GSR: Renee	Alt. GSR: Christina
Donation to Area: \$20.00 Literature: \$0.00	Home Group Members: 3	Average Attendance: 5-10
Report: Available Online at Nature Coast Website		
Group Anniversaries/Announcements: We are now and open meeting! Literature Study (Bring your own Books). Lecanto Church Tuesdays 6:30-7:45. Starting with Basic Text!		
Group Challenges/Comments: WE NEED SUPPORT!!!		

Name: Welcome Home	GSR: Robert (Acting)	Alt. GSR: None
Donation to Area: \$14.00 Literature: \$0.00	Home Group Members: 6	Average Attendance: 8-10
Report: Available Online at Nature Coast Website		
Group Anniversaries/Announcements: Kim 36yrs		
Group Challenges/Comments: SUPPORT ALWAYS NEEDED!!!		

Old Business: PR requested that their budget stay the same as is on a monthly basis.

It was voted on the floor and passed with no change.

Mtn# 11120-1 was made by Hope Y.A.N.A. and Seconded by R.O.T.R.

Motion was voted on the floor and passed unanimously.

Mtn# 11120-2 was made by ROTR and Seconded by WAR

Motion was voted on the floor and passed unanimously

Mtn# 11120-3 was made by ROTR and Seconded by WAR

Motion was voted on the floor and passed unanimously

Mtn# 11120-4 was made by ROTR and Seconded by Richard (RCM II)

Motion was brought to the floor and rendered Moot.

Vote on the Fliers to be distributed to the Area:

Chili Cook-Off- Passed unanimously with no changes

7th Annual Campout Registration: Passed unanimously as long as the NA logo is added

7th Annual Campout Flier: Passed unanimously as long as it is changed from 6th annual to 7th annual.

Nature Coast Eat and Speak Flier: Passed unanimously after changes were made at Area.

New Business: Oral Motion brought to the floor to vote on T-Shirt Design for Campout. Vote of the GSR's was taken and the Original Design was passed unanimously and will be the logo for our 2020 Campout.

No further Motions or New Business brought to the floor.

Nominations: No new Nominations.


Elections: **Jennifer C. was elected for Activities Chair!!!**
Congratulations!!!

Overview Of Business: Waived

THERE ARE NO MOTION OR NOMINATIONS TO BE VOTED ON,
HOWEVER, CAR REPORT MOTIONS ARE ATTACHED HERETO FOR
YOUR HOMEGROUPS REVIEW! CAR WORKSHOP IN SAINT
PETERSBURG 2/22/20!!!

Plans for next ASC: Next ASC meeting will be held on March 7th, 2020 in Lecanto. GSR's voted to change ASC to 1st week of March only, to allow ASC body to attend GSR assembly.

Name: Nature Coast Unity Group	GSR: Evan	Alt. GSR: Dennis
Donation to Area: \$100 38	# of Home Group Members: 10	Average Attendance: 20
Literature: \$100 70		
Changes to Group Information:		
Group Anniversaries/Announcements: Danielle 1yr 2/2/20 Natalie 90 days Eat + Speak 3rd Sunday of month Jeanine - 18 yrs - 2/23/20		
Group Challenges/Comments:		

Name: YANA	GSR: Mary	Alt. GSR: 
Donation to Area: \$145.08	# of Home Group Members: 12	Average Attendance: 15 to 20
Literature \$11.40		
<p>Changes to Group Information: Tim is Treasury our Business meeting's will be on wednesday night at Nature const church around 7:45pm</p>		
<p>Group Anniversaries/Announcements: March 31 Mary 2 years</p>		
<p>Group Challenges/Comments:</p>		

Name: Joe E RAW-	2-8-20	GSR: Joe E	Alt. GSR: Bruce
Donation to Area: NA	# of Home Group Members: 6	Average Attendance: 10	
Literature: NA			
Changes to Group Information: NONE			
Group Anniversaries/Announcements: NONE			
Group Challenges/Comments: Fish Fry - 2-27-6PM			

2/8/2020

Name: R.O.T. R.	GSR: Bob R	Alt. GSR: chris H
Donation to Area: \$152.44	# of Home Group Members: 10	Average Attendance: 18.5
Literature: \$46.45		
Changes to Group Information:		
Group Anniversaries/Announcements: Brandi 2 YEARS		
Group Challenges/Comments:		

Name:	GSR:	Alt. GSR:
WAR	Renee	Christina
Donation to Area: \$ 20.00	# of Home Group Members: 3	Average Attendance:
Literature: Ø		5-10
<p>Changes to Group Information: We are now an open meeting for men and woman. Our name changed to We're About Recovery (WAR). The meeting is a lit. Study B.Y.O.B(ooks) starting w/ Basic text. 630-745</p>		
<p>Group Anniversaries/Announcements: None</p> <p>Christina S. is Alt GSR</p>		
<p>Group Challenges/Comments: We need support !!!</p>		

Name:	GSR:	Alt. GSR:
WELCOME HOME	*ACTING* ROBERT S.	
Donation to Area:	# of Home Group Members:	Average Attendance:
\$14.00	6	8-10
Literature:		
Changes to Group Information:		
Group Anniversaries/Announcements:		
KIM S. CELEBRATED 36 YEARS		
Group Challenges/Comments:		
SUPPORT ALWAYS NEEDED		

Nature Coast Area Literature Report

February 8, 2020

Out of stock for Jan. \$14.75

Regional Order - \$ 467.22

Group Orders for Jan. - \$239.75

Total Inventory \$ 2291.39

Thank you for the opportunity to serve,

Karen

NATURE COAST AREA LITEATURE INVENTORY	December 2019 Inventory	- Group Orders	+Region Order	Jan. 2020 Inventory
BOOKS	\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\	\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\	\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\	\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\
Basic Text \ hard cover	6	5	6	7
Basic Text \ soft cover	3	0	0	3
Basic Text \ large print / lined	3	0	0	0
Just for Today \ soft cover	7	6	9	10
Just for Today \ pocket size	2	0	0	2
Sponsorship Book \ soft cover	1	0	0	1
It Works \ hard cover	10	4	4	8
It Works \ soft cover	0	0	2	2
NA Step Working Guide	10	3	3	10
Living Clean \ hard cover	9	1	0	8
Guiding Principles \ Hard Cover	9	0	0	9
BOOKLETS	\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\	\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\	\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\	\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\
12 Concepts for N A Service	9	5	0	4
Introductory Guide to NA	0	0	0	0
White Booklet	30	0	0	30
White Booklet for H&I	17	0	3	20
The Group Booklet	6	0	0	6
Behind the Walls	3	0	0	3
In Times of Illness	6	0	0	6
NA - A Resource in Your Community	10	0	0	10
Membership Survey	10	0	0	10
Information About N A	10	0	0	10
P R Folders	0	5	0	5
The Group I P # 2	13	0	0	13
Working Step 4 in NA #10	31	0	0	31
By Young Addicts / Young Addicts #13	10	0	0	10
For Those in Treatment # 17	42	0	0	42
The Loner # 21	34	0	0	34
For the Parents of Young People # 27	0	0	0	0
N A Groups and Medication	20	0	0	20
Principles and Leadership in NA Service	11	5	0	6

Social Media & Our Guiding Principles	9	5	0	4
PAMPHLETS	\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\	\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\	\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\	\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\
Who What How and Why #1	28	0	0	28
Another Look # 5	30	0	0	30
Recovery , Relapse #6	30	10	10	30
Am I an addict #7	25	10	15	30
Just for Today # 8	32	10	10	32
Living the Program #9	32	20	20	32
Sponsorship # 11	23	10	15	28
Triangle of Self Obsession #12	39	0	0	39
One Addicts Experience # 14	23	4	10	29
P I and the N A Member # 15	39	0	0	39
For the Newcomer # 16	46	10	0	36
Self Acceptance # 19	20	0	10	30
H & I and the N A member # 20	20	0	10	30
Welcome to NA # 22	31	10	20	30
Staying Clean on the Outside # 23	31	0	0	31
Money Matters Self Support in NA # 24	34	0	0	34
Accessibility w\\ Additional Needs # 26	10	0	0	10
Funding N A Services # 28	26	0	0	26
An Introduction to N A Meetings # 29	25	10	0	15
An Intro. to N A Meetings H& I # 29	30	0	0	30
Group Business Meetings	20	0	0	20
Group Trusted Servents, R and R	11	0	0	11
Disruptive and Violent Behavior	10	0	0	10
NA & Persons Receiving Medication	20	0	0	
SERVICE HANDBOOKS & GUIDES	\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\	\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\	\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\	\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\
H & I Handbook	0	0	0	0
H & I Basics	5	0	0	5
Public Relations Handbook	0	5	5	5
PR Basics	0	5	5	5
A Guide to World Service	0	0	0	0
Literature Committee Handbook	0	0	0	0
Hand Book for N A Newsletter	0	0	0	0

A Guide to Phoneline Services	0	0	0	0
Phone Line Basics	0	0	0	0
Treasurer's Handbook	2	0	0	2
Group Treasures's Workbook	1	0	0	0
A Guide to Local Service	1	1	2	2
Outreach Resource Information	0	0	0	0
Additional Needs Resource information	0	0	0	0
Institutional Group Guide	1	0	0	1
Planning Basics	0	0	0	0
ACCESSORIES	0	0	0	0
Group Treasurer's Redord Pad	2	0	0	2
Third Step Prayer Poster	0	0	0	0
Literature Rack 8 Pocket	1	0	0	1
H&I KEY TAGS	\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\	\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\	\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\	\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\
Welcome - White	25	0	0	25
30 Days - Orange	6	0	0	6
60 Days - Green	6	0	0	6
90 Days - Red	6	0	0	6
6 Months - Blue	3	0	0	3
9 Months - Yellow	3	0	0	3
1 Year - Moonglow	2	0	0	2
18 Months - Grey	2	0	0	2
Multi Years - Black	4	0	0	4
KEY TAGS	\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\	\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\	\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\	\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\
Welcome - White	35	34	100	101
30 Days - Orange	37	11	50	76
60 Days - Green	37	10	25	52
90 Days - Red	53	0	0	53
6 Months - Blue	56	0	0	56
9 Months - Yellow	55	7	0	48
1 Year - Moonglow	51	7	0	46
18 Months - Grey	54	7	0	47
Multi Years - Black	38	7	30	61
				0

MEDALLIONS	\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\	\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\	\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\	\\
18 month Bronze	6	0	0	6
1 - Year Bronze	4	3	5	6
2 - Year Bronze	6	0	0	6
3 - Year Bronze	5	0	0	5
4 - Year Bronze	6	1	0	5
5 - Year Bronze	4	0	0	4
6 - Year Bronze	7	0	0	7
7 - Year Bronze	7	0	0	7
8 - Year Bronze	6	0	0	6
9 - Year Bronze	7	0	0	7
10 - Year Bronze	6	0	0	6
11 - Year Bronze	6	0	0	6
12 - Year Bronze	5	0	0	5
13 - Year Bronze	3	0	0	3
14 - Year Bronze	5	0	0	5
15 - Year Bronze	6	0	0	6
16 - Year Bronze	6	0	0	6
17 - Year Bronze	4	0	0	4
18 - Year Bronze	5	0	0	5
19 - Year Bronze	4	0	0	4
20 - Year Bronze	5	0	0	5
21 - Year Bronze	5	0	0	5
22 - Year Bronze	5	0	0	5
23 - Year Bronze	5	0	0	5
24 - Year Bronze	5	0	0	5
25 - Year Bronze	3	0	0	3
26 - Year Bronze	5	0	0	5
27 - Year Bronze	3	2	0	3
28 - Year Bronze	4	0	0	4
29 - Year Bronze	6	0	0	6
30 - Year Bronze	3	0	0	3
31 - Year Bronze	4	1	0	3
32 - Year Bronze	4	0	0	4

34 - Year Bronze	4	0	0	4
35 - Year Bronze	5	0	0	5
36 - Year Bronze	1	1		0
37 - Year Bronze	3	0	0	3
38 - Year Bronze	3	0	0	3
39 - Year Bronze	1	0	0	1
40 - Year Bronze	1	0	0	1
Total \$ Amount	\$ 2065.92	\$ 239.75	\$467.22	\$ 2291.39

Group & Sub Committee Orders

Nature Coast Unity Group	\$9.75
Hope Not Dope	\$39.79
Men's R.A.W.	\$31.10
Y. A. N. A.	\$6.72
W.A.R.	\$.0
Recovery on the River	\$20.84
Welcome Home	\$.0
H & I	\$.0
P.R	\$51.55
Total Order	\$239.75

Nature Coast Area
Subcommittee Report

Date: FEB 8, 2000

Subcommittee: INTERNET TECH

Chair person: RICHARD W.

Funds Received: Ø

Funds Spent: Ø

Receipts: Ø

Report:

WEBSITE IS RUNNING WELL. I'M STILL WORKING
ON MAKING THE FORMAT AS SIMPLE AS POSSIBLE
WITH ALL CURRENT INFORMATION. THE SITE HAS HAD
172 VIEWS IN THE LAST WEEK, 520 IN THE LAST
MONTH, & 5833 VIEWS IN THE LAST YEAR. ALSO I
JUST UPDATED THE MEETING LIST ON THE SITE.

Nature Coast Area
Subcommittee Report

Date: 2.8.20

Subcommittee: Policy.

Chair person: Renee A.

Funds Received: _____

Funds Spent: \$ 150.00

Receipts: _____

Report:

Policy is complete and rolled out.

YEAH.

Please be aware that the policy's that were signed
out is because it is AREA property (in other words
if you step down please return your copies)

Nature Coast Area
Subcommittee Report

Date: 2/8/2020

Subcommittee: Public Relations

Chair person: Jennie

Funds Received: _____

Funds Spent: _____

Receipts: _____

Report:

- + WAITING til March For monthly budget
- + encourage GSRs to home groups about our initiatives
- December theme = ROLE of NA PR
- + Continued delivery of our meeting lists
- + working with EMS, Detention Center & CMH
- + Working on Comm events.
- + Quarterly Newsletter
- + Working with NWI
- + Views on Website
- + Looking into flyer day

Nature Coast Area
Subcommittee Report

Date: 2-8-20

Subcommittee: H & I

Chair person: ROBERT S.

Funds Received: 0

Funds Spent: 0

Receipts: _____

Report:

~~AT~~ PRESENTLY ONLY 1 FACILITY WORKING
ON V.A., THE SPRINGS IS ON HOLD UNTIL
FURTHER NOTICE. POLICY PENDING

Nature Coast Area
Subcommittee Report

Date: 2-8-20

Subcommittee: RCM II

Chair person: RICHARD

Funds Received: _____

Funds Spent: _____

Receipts: _____

Report:

- THERE IS A CAR WORKSHOP IN ST. PETE ON 2-22-20
- GSR ASSEMBLY IS NEXT MONTH 3/14
- REGIONAL MEETING ONLINE TOOL (BMLT) WILL BE
INTEGRATED WITH SEZF MEETING ONLINE TOOL
- FRCA EARLY REGISTRATION
- FRSC ANNUAL BUDGET WILL BE VOTED ON
IN MAY (NO INCREASE)
- THERE WAS A PR WORKSHOP HELD IN BERMUDA
- CAR VOTING GOING BACK TO GROUPS
- THERE WAS QUITE A BIT OF DISCUSSION ABOUT
ANONYMITY RELATING TO INTERNET / SOCIAL MEDIA

Nature Coast Area
Subcommittee Report

Date: 2-8-20

Subcommittee: Helpline

Chair person: Lois

Funds Received: 0

Funds Spent: 0

Receipts: 0

Report:

Greetings from Helpline to Nature Coast Area:
We recieved 42 incoming calls since last area service meeting. Half of those (21) were answered by a volunteer, 10 were hang-ups, and 8 calls were missed. The missed calls were either called back or came from unidentified phone numbers. We experienced a few glitches with the Grasshopper phone system so I am not 100% sure of the accuracy of the numbers. The system seems to be back to normal now but I'll keep a close eye on it.

I want to thank all the volunteers who have been answering calls. I have room for a couple more if any one is interested in helping answer calls from your own cellphone, let me know.

I'd like to attend a Regional Service meeting soon on behalf of Helpline to learn more about Grasshopper system and Regional Helpline.
Thanks for letting me serve.

ACTIVITIES COMMITTEE


2/8/20

24 hr Room

Collections:

12/24/19	8 pm	30.00
(10 people)	830 pm	6.86
(14 people)	930 pm	4.00
		<hr/>
		\$40.86

DONATE
TO
AREA



Bob R

ACTIVITIES Committees

2/8/20

fund raiser (chili cookoff)

for 7th ANNUAL Camp out

at Chasshowitzka

\$ 365.00

Activities committee

Report for Chili Cook off on

1/26/20 for Fundraiser for Impact

Jenni won a registration for Chili

Lindsay won a registration for T-shirt

50/50 = \$200 so 1/2 \$100 Brought in
raffle = \$80

Donations \$ 185

50 people were there.

So all Together \$ 365

which

- 100 = goes to Bob
for pituitary

so - 265

goes to the
Activities Impact
Fund

Thank you

I really had a blast with
this activity. I look forward
to learning and growing in
this service commitment.

Thanks you
Jen C

Nature Coast Area Treasurer report

2/14/2020

Prudent Reserve \$ 800.00

Camp out Monies \$ 803.37 + 265 = 1,068.37

Operating Bal.: \$ 961.69 Carried over from January

Income month: February

Date	Groups name	donation	literature	int	int
	Yana	145.08 ✓	11.85 ✓		
	R.A.W	0	3.40 ✓		
	W.A.R.	20.00 ✓	0		
	R.O.T.R.	152.44 ✓	46.45 ✓		
	Welcome Home	14.- ✓	0		
	Nature Coast Unity	38.00 ✓	70.00 ✓		
	Hope Not Dope	52.48 ✓	0		
	Nature Coast Unity	9. Book - guide - Step.			
	Activies	40.86	24 hr room.		

Total Income collected today \$ 602.70

Income carry over from last area: \$ 961.69

February total operating Balance \$ 1,564.39

Area Expenses:

Payee	ck#	Ck amt.	Reason of payment
Christina Smith	381	150.-	Ink & Supplies
Karen Sullivan	379	117.02	Meeting List
RSO Literature	Carl	467.22	216 Inv# 53979
Renee Allred	282	150 -	Policy Copies
Bob Ross		100	Cash BR/JC
Roland Redner	383	385.24	RCM weekend.

Total operating balance \$ 1,564.39

Total Expenses Paid \$ 1,369.48

March operating balance \$ 194.91

Treasure report for 2/8/20

1. In January I was not present I was very sick
2. Dottie Collected all monies and paid out cash for the rent and I call the RSO office and paid the LDO invoice in the amount of \$279.65, at the end the income minus the expenses we ended up with a operating balance of 961.69 in March 2020
3. We still need to come up with a way to get the area and all groups paying the rent at area for the next month. Rent is due at the 1st of the month that means April rent should be collected at the March area meeting
4. I did receive the are ATM card finally
5. I want to thank activities for the function that was done as a fund raiser for the camp out,. I do have a question? Why wasn't the treasurer notified and the money turned over as it is stated in policy in Article V page 8, first paragraph starts at line 8, which states All monies must be turned in to the Treasurer within 48 hours of the event. (dances, special events, merchandise sales etc.) In turn the treasurer must deposit under one set of books.
6. This is the policy that was voted in by the Nature Coast members and we have to follow it, especially when it comes to the money we have a system that is set up to track the cash flow in this area and if we waver from it than there again we will get into the same situation we were in before when it comes to performing the audits. We have to show and we owe it to all the members of this area. 3 questions we must answer when it comes to their money
7. how much money collected?
8. how was the money collected (cash or checks)
9. what was done with the money
10. we have to be able to answer the members and show them proof you can't just say we collected this amount we have to be able to show where how and when
11. Correction on last month the post office box was paid up until January 2021

In loving service
Barbara R/ NCAS Treasure

Motions & Survey Tally Sheet

We created this tally sheet for you to collect responses on the *Conference Agenda Report* motions and survey. The CAR is available for download from the Conference webpage: www.na.org/conference. In addition to the motions and survey, the CAR contains essays with important relevant content. Summary videos of the CAR will be available at www.na.org/conference soon after the release of the CAR.

MOTIONS			
		Yes	No
#1	<p>Maker: World Board</p> <p>To approve the NAWS Long-Term Goals, which serve as the foundation of the NA World Services Strategic Plan.</p>		
#2	<p>Maker: World Board</p> <p>To approve the IP contained in Addendum A, "Mental Health in Recovery," as Fellowship-approved recovery literature.</p>		
#3	<p>Maker: World Board</p> <p>To approve the revisions to the <i>FIPT</i> Operational Rules contained in Addendum B.</p> <p>A summary of the proposed changes shown in Addendum B includes:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • A change to the Inspection Clause to reflect discussions at WSC 2018 and clarify that only the WSC can act for the beneficiary—the NA Fellowship as a whole. • Various "housekeeping" edits: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> o A change to the description of WSC Boards and Committees on page 11 to the World Board. o Two edits to Section 12: Trustee Reporting Obligation on page 15 to change <i>calendar year</i> to <i>fiscal year</i> and to add <i>independent</i> to the description of the annual audit. o Changing <i>representatives</i> to <i>delegates</i> on page 24 of the Reader's Notes. o A straight copyedit by adding the word <i>the</i> on the same page and other edits on pages 15 and 31. o A change to the way the Inspection Clause is described on page 37 of the Reader's Notes. 		
#4	<p>Maker: World Board</p> <p>To approve the revisions to NA <i>Intellectual Property Bulletin #1</i> contained in Addendum C.</p> <p>This bulletin has been largely rewritten. A clean copy of the bulletin with proposed revisions is contained in Addendum C. A copy tracking the proposed changes is included in Addendum D.</p> <p>A summary of the proposed changes to <i>Intellectual Property Bulletin #1</i> includes:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Permission would be required to reprint book-length pieces. • Current policy that was not clearly expressed in the bulletin has been added to the text. Groups are only allowed to reproduce currently approved versions of recovery literature, as that is all that NAWS is authorized to publish and distribute, and this permission does not include electronic or online formats. • The introduction has been rewritten and the section on copyright has been moved ahead of the section on trademarks. • Some copyediting changes are suggested, such as using the term <i>policy</i> throughout the document, rather than a mix of <i>policy</i> and <i>guidelines</i>. 		

#5	<p>Maker: World Board</p> <p>To approve the initiation of the established process to revise the <i>Fellowship Intellectual Property Trust</i> in the 2020–2022 Conference cycle.</p> <p>SECTION 2: REVISION OF TRUST INSTRUMENT</p> <p>Provisions of the Trust Instrument may be changed only under the following conditions:</p> <ol style="list-style-type: none"> 1. Any motion to review proposed revisions to the Trust Instrument must receive the approval of a majority of regional delegates at the World Service Conference. 2. After such review is approved, proposed revisions will be open for a six-month review and input period, after which the proposed revisions will be presented in the <i>Conference Agenda Report</i> for adoption. 3. A motion to adopt any proposed revisions to the Trust Instrument will require a vote of “yes” from two-thirds of those regional delegates recorded as present in the World Service Conference roll call immediately prior to the vote. 	Yes	No
#6	<p>Maker: Norway Region</p> <p>To direct the WB to create a project plan for WSC 2022 to create a new Step Working Guide for members whom have worked through the previous one and would like to evolve in their recovery.</p>	Yes	No
#7	<p>Maker: Baja Son Region</p> <p>To direct the World Board to develop a project plan, for consideration at WSC-2022, to create a booklet of Step study questions with the parameter that each question is derived from one sentence in the Basic Text chapter ‘How It works’.</p>	Yes	No
#8	<p>Maker: Argentina Region</p> <p>To direct the World Board to create a project plan for the World Service Conference (WSC) 2022, the development of a new IP for daily personal inventory of gratitude.</p>	Yes	No
#9	<p>Maker: Iran Region</p> <p>To direct the World Board to create a project plan for WSC 2022 to create a new IP for women in recovery.</p>	Yes	No
#10	<p>Maker: Latin American Zonal Forum</p> <p>To direct the World Board to create a project plan for consideration at WSC 2022 to create a guide for online meetings.</p>	Yes	No
#11	<p>Maker: Carolina Region</p> <p>To direct the World Board to create a project plan for WSC 2022 for a service pamphlet (SP) that explains “being under no surveillance at any time”.</p>	Yes	No
#12	<p>Maker: Southern California Region</p> <p>To direct the World Board to create the Spanish-language <i>Narcotics Anonymous</i> (Basic Text), <i>Step Working Guides</i>, and <i>It Works: How and Why</i> available in an audio format.</p>	Yes	No
#13	<p>Maker: Sweden and Australia Regions</p> <p>To direct the World Board to create a project plan for consideration at the WSC 2022 to investigate changes and/or additional wording to NA literature from gender specific language to gender neutral and inclusive language.</p>	Yes	No